
LWC Community Radio Service (CRS) 

The December 7th, 2024 radio poll of Safety Captains, BOD 
members, staff and residents was conducted on the new LWC 
Community Radio Service from the Crow’s Nest in the Rec Center 
on channel 15. Radio team member Michael Tomlinson conducted 
the poll and reported that the new system performed well above 
the baseline of the former system. Michael was able to hear and 
be heard “loud and clear” by everyone who called in throughout 
the community, with just a few exceptions where adjustments 
need to be made to individual radios. 

We had invited Michael Dane with the City of Depoe Bay’s 
Emergency Operations Center (EOC) to call in, and were pleased 
with the high quality transmission we had with him as well as 
with several members of the Safety Committee for the 
Stonebridge community on the hill. While we may be physically 
separated from our neighbors north of the bridge in a worst case 
scenario, being able to communicate and relay information 
through the EOC will be a valuable resource.


